
Principal’s Notes 
Justine Mackey 
 

 
Enrolments for 2019 

Enrolments for Prep in 2019 are now open and we have commenced School Tours with 
our prospective parents. The parents who have attended these tours have noticed the 
students’ engagement in their learning as well as their confidence and pride in the school. 
They also comment on the quality of the learning program at IEPS and the way that our 
teachers connect with the students in the classroom. Please collect an enrolment form at 
the office if you have a child commencing in Prep in 2019 and do not hesitate to book a 
tour for a Thursday morning at 9.30am, even if you already have a child at IEPS.  

 
 
NAPLAN 

Our Year 3 and 5 students will take part in the yearly NAPLAN testing next week on Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday morning.  Our Year 3 and 5 teachers have supported students so that 
they are familiar with the way that the tests are completed. Each year we try to keep these tests 
in perspective – they are only a snapshot on one particular day of any child’s ability on that day. 
Teachers have considerable other assessments that provide a more comprehensive picture of 

your child’s current skills and knowledge. Please read the attached NAPLAN information sheet and contact your 
child’s teacher, Adrienne Dudley or myself if you require further information.  
 
 
Curriculum Day on Friday 
This Friday the 11th May is a curriculum day and our teachers will spend the day working together with Deb Sukarna 
to continue our focus on building excellence in the teaching of Writing. 
 
Our teaching teams have access to quality, evidence based professional development throughout the year that 
includes regular coaching and feedback on the teaching of writing with Deb Sukarna and the teaching of Maths with 
the Maths Association of Victoria. Our teacher leaders also engage in a coaching program with Education Consultant 
Julie Symons to help build their leadership skills as they lead their teaching teams and key curriculum and teaching 
programs throughout the school. 
 
Justine Mackey. 
 
 
LIBRARY NEWS 

   
With the aim of boosting the fiction collection for our senior students this year, I recently 
attended an excellent Middle Grade Fiction Panel held at Readings Hawthorn where authors 
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Thursday 10 May                                  PTFA Motherôs Day stall & PTFA Motherôs Day Dinner 7pm 
Friday 11 May                                       Curriculum Day ï pupil free 

Wednesday 16 May                              School Council meeting 7:30pm 
Tuesday 22 May                                   PTFA Meeting 7:30pm Bendigo Bank Room 
Wednesday 23 May                              Prep Melbourne Museum excursion 
Thursday 24 May                                  Hot Dog lunch day 
Sunday 27 May                                     Working Bee 9:30am ï midday 
Monday 11 June                                   Queenôs Birthday holiday 

Wednesday 13 June                             Prep Edendale Farm excursion 
Tuesday 19 June                                  Sushi Lunch day 
Wednesday 20 June                             School Council meeting 7:30pm 
Thursday 28 June                                 Reporting to parents day (pupil free day) 
Friday 29 June                                      Last day of Term 2 ï 2:30pm dismissal 
Monday 16 July                                   Curriculum Day (pupil free day) 
Tuesday 17 July                                  First day of Term 3 

Saturday 25 August                              PTFA Gala Cocktail Party ï The Sovereign 7pm               
                             
Accompanying this weekôs Bulletin:        CBCA suggested reading list   



Nova Weetman, Sue Whiting and Leanne Hall chatted to us about writing for middle grade readers. 
They recommended the following great books for this age group; 
Kelly Regan Barnhill The Girl who drank the moon 
Kate DiCamillo Any of her books 
Paul Griffin  When friendship  followed me home 
Simon Mitchell The Fighting Stingrays 
Sammy J  The Long class goodnight 
Sue Whiting  Get a grip, Cooper Jones 
 
An Australian Middle Grade Fiction suggested reading list created by the CBCA Vic committee was also provided to 
us and it accompanies this week’s Bulletin.  
The library currently holds the majority of the listed books and I will be purchasing the remainder shortly. 
 
Happy Reading, 
 
Catherine Mawson - Library Technician 

Junior Dance Club starts on Tuesday May 8th in Room 11!  

All students from P-2 are welcome!! 

 

            Regards, 

           Miss Monteleone 
 
 
 
 
IVANHOE EAST PRIMARY SCHOOL WORKING BEE  

 
On Sunday 27th May, the Facilities Committee is holding a Working Bee. All parents are asked to 
attend to help maintain the new and older gardens, check, prune the roses at the front of the school. 
The pruning of larger plants will make sure the branches remain compact and safe for our students.  
When - Sunday 27th May 

The working bee will begin at 9.30 and finish around midday. Morning tea will be provided. 
What to bring:. Bringing your own weeding tools, pruning secateurs and gardening gloves would be a good idea. 
Protective clothing and footwear is advisable. 
Please come to the friendship tree where you can sign in and a friendly Facilities member will help you to find a job 
to do.  
We hope to see you there! 
Toby Rose, on behalf of the Facilities Committee 
 
 

  PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
For week ending Friday 4th May and to be presented at Assembly on Monday 14th May; 
PA  Isabella 
PE  Finn G 
PH  Tammy 
PK  Valentino 
1K  Will 
1W Aisha 
2C  Hugo, Ivy and Silke 
2D  Kevin and Maggie 
2R  Maxim Lewis 
2T  Raphael, Olivia. M, Phoebe and Marlow 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/gardening-20clipart&ei=DjFQVZvzNIn38QWrroGACQ&bvm=bv.92885102,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNFoVMWfy1mMAnBpFoIiyxhUHd8HiA&ust=1431405168398582


3BL Fifa Pomta 
3L  Jessie and Gabby 
4Z  Nicholas Steer 
5G  Amy 
5P  Nick S & Cato H 
5S  Alex A 
MUSIC Concert Band 
 
 
MUSIC NEWS 
 

 
 
Musical Production – Wizard of Oz Young Performers’ Edition 
 
Organisation is well underway for the IEPS whole school musical. The performance night for 

each grade has been finalised. They are as follows. 
Tuesday September 11th: PH & PK, 1K, 2R, 3BL, 4C, 5P and 6H 
Wednesday September 12th: PA, 1M, 2D & 2T, 3C, 4Z, 5L and 6T  
Thursday September 13th: PE, 1W, 2C, 3L, 4B, 5G & 5S and 6S. 
Students in grades 5 and 6 that have principal lead roles and supporting lead roles will be performing at all three 
performances. There is also back stage (behind the scene) positions for our year 5 and 6 students that will be on 
their grade night. 
 
Auditions for Yeas 5 and 6 have started. Each grade is given a specific day. Grades still to audition are: 
Thursday 10th May – 5G 
Monday 14th May – 6S 
Tuesday 15th May – 6H 
Wednesday 16th May – 6T 
Friday 18th May – 5P 
 
More details about The Wizard of Oz YPE will follow in the coming weeks. Watch this space! 
 
Would You Like to Help with the Musical Production? 
Thank you to all parents and families that have already been in touch with Bec Bolden, our Class Helpers Co-
ordinator, about how you can be involved with the musical. You can still get in touch with her to let us know how 
you can help. We will contact you soon.  
Concert Band Performance at Assembly 
What a great way to get the week started. Well Done to Concert Band for a marvellous performance on Monday. 
The opening fanfare had the audience excited about what was to come. The Lion Sleeps Tonight was a great 
rendition and The National Anthem was wonderful. Thanks to all members in Concert Band. You play so well 
together. Thanks also to Brian Fitzgerald for leading Concert Band. They are learning so much from you. 
 
New Brass Teacher for Grades 3 to 6. 
Ming Li is our new trumpet and trombone teacher. He is teaching on Thursday afternoons after school. We are 
eager to have more students join the program. 
He hopes to meet more students to play some brassy music with him. 

If your child is in grades three to six and would like to learn contact me via email as soon as possible 
(fairbairn.lauren.l@edumail.vic.gov.au) 
 
Strings Ensemble Performing at Assembly 
The String Ensemble will be performing at assembly on Monday 14th (next week). Ensemble Members are to meet 
Miss Fairbairn at the Music Room at 8.45am to set up in the gym. A reminder will also be sent home via Compass 
to all students involved. 
 
 
Lauren Fairbairn 

Music Teacher    
 
 
 
 
 



SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
As the weather is cooling down, you may have noticed that last year’s warm jacket or top no longer fits your child, 
or that they have none after losing them all last year. 
 
The second clothes cupboard might be able to help you out. There are tops, T-shirts (of all kinds), dresses, pants, 
shorts and skorts. All are in good condition and only $3 per item. That’s a bargain! 
 
The cupboard is next to the sick bay, and the key is available from the school office. 
 
Donations are always welcome, but please do wash everything before you put it in the tub. 
 
 
IEPS UNIFORMS 

We have new navy pants for girls in stock thicker than leggings and lighter than trackpants at $25 
each. 
Unfortunately we have sold out of the new long sleeve navy t-shirts in size 6, they are tricky to 
restock, but hope to have some more in a couple of weeks. 

 
We are going to have a CLEAR OUT SALE of the LONG SLEEVE SKY BLUE POLO  $10 each and the BOOTLEG pants for 
girls $10 each CASH only and no refunds, as we need to move this stock.  
 
Sarah, Sandra and Kim 
Uniform Shop  
 
 
PTFA NEWS 

 
Mother's Day Stall – tomorrow Thursday 10th May 
Don’t forget that children will need a purse to keep their money secure and a bag to 
hide prezzies in! 
 

Help is needed on the Mother's Day Stall, anytime time between 9am-12;50 if you can spare a hour or so that would 
be great like 9am till 10.50 or 11am-12.50. 
 
Sarah 
0412 270 460 
 
Entertainment Books 

 
Entertainment Books (hard copy or digital) are available for purchase online or at the school office (9 left).   
It would make a wonderful gift - just in time for Mothers Day.   
 
Check out this article from Money Magazine Australia on how good the 2018|2019 Entertainment Memberships 
are! And as if this isn't reason enough, 20% from every membership we sell, directly supports our fundraising. 
View the article here: http://moneymag.com.au/entertainment-book/ 
 You can order your membership from us at https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/18842y0 
 
 

http://moneymag.com.au/entertainment-book/
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/18842y0


 
 
 
 
 

FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 
For week commencing 14th May, our volunteer is Desi Aurelio. Many thanks for volunteering for this 
task.  

 
 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER & NEWS 
Bring a Friend to Canteen!!  
 
Thu 10 May  Angelique Luijkx 

  Nicky Bryden 
Additional help needed for counter sales due to the Mother’s day Stall – 10.40-11.15 & 1.00-1.45!!! 
Fri 11 May  Canteen Closed 
   Pupil Free Day 
Mon 14 May 10.30-11.30 Help needed  

  12.45-1.45 Help needed  
Tue 15 May  Amanda Woodhouse 
Wed 16 May  Merryn Lawson 9.30-1.45 
   Sabrina Sedano 9-11.30 
Thu 17 May  Angelique Luijkx 

  Jane Mancini 
Fri 18 May  Dianne Camilleri 

 Help needed Urgently between 9-1.45 
 

During the course of the term if you cannot make it please try and swap your days with another volunteer.  
 
Term 2 canteen roster 
If you would like to help out next term please come and pick a time J We have a very flexible roster and your 
children would love to see you! 
 
Free slinky serviceJ Remember ς Bring your washed Apple or Pear from home, to the canteen and have it made into 
a slinky!!!  
 
Working with Children’s Check 
Please remember to drop your card in at the front office to have a copy made!  
 



Online Canteen News 
Please keep checking: 

¶ That you have the correct date for the lunch order! 

¶ Please remember to check out and pay or your order will not be received by the canteen. Look out for the 
Green Thumbs up and a confirmation emailJ 

¶ Hot Daily meals are no longer available on a paper bag order. Your child will receive a sandwich instead. Please 
send payment to school the next day! 

¶ You can still send your child’s reusable lunch bag to the canteen on the day. 
http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoeeast 

 
 

Visitor passes for Canteen Volunteers 
Please remember to sign in at the front office and collect a green visitor pass before you come to canteen! 

 
Do you have one of our Byo Cups at home? If you do can you please return it to the school canteen J 
 
 
 
 
 Please continue to let me know your availability to help out. Please email me at 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
 

 
I would love to hear from you! 

Sonia, Canteen Manager. 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
9499 2171 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Events noticeboard brought to you by Miles, your local neighbourhood guide. 

 
ADVERTISING:  We restrict ads to those that seem to be of interest to our school community. School council does not endorse any ads published and takes no 
responsibility for them. Deadline for advertising is Tuesday 2.00pm.   Contact Karen in the school office on 9499 2171 

 
 
 

Casual Legal Secretary required for East Ivanhoe Legal firm. 
Experienced temporary/casual legal secretary required. Dictation skills essential. 
Familiarity with  Family law, Business Law, Leases, Wills, Probate and  Business Law an 
advantage. Availability required: To cover school holiday periods, esp. July 2018 and 
other times if required. 

Hours negotiable. Please call Nella at Ferdinand Zito & Associates 9497 1800 
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